## **Loseley Fields Newsletter**







**July 2023** 

## Dear Parents/ Carers,

We are fast approaching the end of term but are as busy as ever in school. It is always fun to see the end of term dress up days in full swing. This morning I was greeted on the playground by a variety of Year 3 bugs, dressed and ready for David Attenborough Day; the children looked amazing.

Year 5 & 6 are busy putting their final touches to this week's show of Shrek the Musical. They have been working so hard and Miss Brock (ably supported by Mrs Johnson and a whole team of support staff) have been working to ensure that the children are ready for curtain up! In the few sneak peaks that I have had you can see just how hard they have all been working. It is a delight to see that the children are running the whole show, lights, sound, props and costumes; there is a role for everyone who wants to be involved.

Thank you all for attending the Summer Fair last week. What a truly amazing event. Many thanks go to our whole team of volunteers that worked so hard to make this this the success that it was. Particular thanks must go to Tami Vickery who master minded the whole event. I am delighted to announce that we raised a whopping £3,162.96.



I am also delighted to announce the winner of the children's Apprentice stalls as follows. The winning class get to keep some of their winnings to spend on themselves. Congratulations go to Year 3 for a fantastic amount raised.

Apprentice Stalls 2023						
Leo Class:	£51.90	Year R: £ 93.50				
Year 1:	£37.10	Year 2: £34.30				
Year 3:	£120.20	Year 4: £30.60				
Year 5:	£72.50	Year 6: £49.50				

I am also pleased to be able to tell you that we proudly won a couple of awards for Godalming in Bloom. Mr Yordanov attended the ceremony on Friday night to collect the awards on the school's behalf. We have such beautifully attended gardens and so it is great to be able to be recognised for the work that the whole gardening crew do to keep it looking so beautiful.



On Friday 14<sup>th</sup>, the school reports will be going out to parents, along with information about your child's teacher next year. In our effort to become paperless as much as possible, these will go out electronically onto Seesaw. They will be scheduled to go out after school when you have all got home in time to enjoy them. I hope that you enjoy reading all about the wonderful year your children have had at school.

Your children will have an opportunity to meet their next teacher on Wednesday 19<sup>th</sup> during the afternoon and then it will be Open Classroom after school. This is a time that you can come and see the children's books from this year and visit their new classroom and meet their next teacher.

New Reception parents and children will be attending their induction afternoons on Monday 17<sup>th</sup> and Tuesday 18<sup>th</sup> after school.

I would like to take this opportunity of wishing you all a fabulous summer break. Thank you to all our parents of Year 6 children who are leaving us for giving us all so many years of unparalleled support; we wish you and your children every success and happiness in the future. As a reminder, school will finish at 1pm on Friday 21<sup>st</sup> July. To everyone else, have a restful break and we look forward to welcoming you back to school on Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> September.

**Kind Regards** 

Amanda Pedder